
MINUTES OF THE CAR PARKING WORKING GROUP 
HELD ON MONDAY 11 JANUARY 201 

at 2.30pm 
 
PRESENT: Cllr R Thompson (Chairman) Adrian Harper 
 Cllr S Carefoot Daniel Sutcliffe 
 Cllr A Brown  
  Olwen Heap 
   
APOLOGIES 
 
No apologies for absence were received. Cllr Allan Knox was absent from the 
meeting.  
 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 29 SEPTEMBER 2015 
 
These were approved as a correct record. 
 
GENERAL UPDATE ON CAR PARK ISSUES 
 

• Lady fell on North Street car park – no claim as yet 
• Van hit height restriction barrier on Holden Street car park – all car parks that 

have these barriers will have fluorescent tape put on them 
• Barclay Road – issue with people stumbling over speed bumps – claims 

received – await outcome from insurers before any action is taken 
• Mitchell Street – rail work completed – income received – some complaints 

about noise of overnight work – not our issue 
• Mitchell Street – extension of car park – planters put in this area for a reason 
• New £1 coin in 2017 – price to update machines is £200 each x 23 machines. 

Also consider updating machines where car park takes as much as £7.80 with 
card readers at the same time (Railway View and Lowergate) @ £5000 per 
machine 

• Cllr Thompson will look at rules on car park in Skipton for disabled users 
 
PAY BY PHONE 
 
Adrian and Cllr Thompson had attended two demonstrations from companies who 
operate Pay by Phone facilities. 
 
Chipside, who the Council already works with will install the signage at no cost to the 
Council on all car parks that would allow customers to pay for parking by phone as 
well as top up once parked. The user is charged 10p to use the system and 10p to 
receive a text. 
 
ACTION: the Working Group agreed to a 12 month trial. An item would be 

included on the General report to Community committee for 
information. 

 
RESIDENTS’ PARKING 
 
Daniel reported three areas where residents’ parking is provided at no cost to the 
resident but where the Council maintains the land. One in Longridge and two in 
Clitheroe.  
 



ACTION: Daniel to find further information regarding business rates, other 
service rates and history of sites and report back to this group. 

 
PEEL STREET CAR PARK 
 
Adrian informed the group that a Part 2 report would be presented to Policy and 
Finance committee regarding an offer received for this car park. 
 
AOB 
 
Notices required where there are motor cycle spaces to indicate no requirement for 
payment. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
 
When required. 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting closed at 3.15pm. 
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